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The Addingham Parish Council meeting held on Monday the 10th July 1950 

Present. Cr Adams (Chair) Cr Whitaker Cr Cockshott Cr Wall Cr Ives Cr Mrs Ives 
 
Minutes. It was resolved that the minutes of the previous meeting be signed 

 
Traffic signals Bolton Road Junction. Arising out of correspondence received from 

our Local Member of Parliament and the Ministry of Transport regarding the non 
necessity of Traffic Signals at Bolton Road junction it was resolved that the Road 
Safety Committee recommendations be forwarded to Capt. Drayson and also at 

the same time point out that the estimate of vehicles passing this junction 
average more than 11 per hour especially at the weekends when it is continuous.  
In these circumstances my Council feel that for road safety it is essential that 

Traffic signals should be erected at this junction 
 

Local Feast holiday. Arising out of a letter from the Head Postmaster Bradford it 
was resolved that we agree to the Addingham Post Office being closed during the 
Local Feast holiday on the 24th & 25th July 1950 

 
Addingham Roads.    A further letter was considered re Straight Lane from the 

Surveyor to the Skipton Rural District Council in which he stated that he was 
quite unable to furnish any further evidence regarding the repair of the section of 
the road from Scar Ghyll to Turner Lane Ends.  It was resolved to thank the 

Surveyor for the trouble he had taken in searching for the evidence and to 
express our regret if in any way he had assumed that we did not appreciate his 
efforts to solve this somewhat difficult problem 
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Caravan site Adjoining High Mill Lane. It was resolved that the Sanitary Inspector  

be approached and requested to inform this Council whether the Caravan Site at 
High Mill was in order 
 

County Library Reimbursement of Expenditure. It was resolved that the following 
members of the Council meet the West Riding County Council to discuss the 

preparation of a new Agreement regarding the reimbursement of expenditure on 
their behalf in respect of the Old School Library 
Cr Whitaker Cr Wall and the Chairman & Vice Chairman 

 
Overspendings Ministry of Health's letter.  A letter was read from the Ministry of 
Health regarding overspendings of the Parish Council stating that the 2½%  

Consolidated Stock £206.1.6 could not be applied against same. They however 
made some useful suggestions which could probably prove helpful in the 

circumstances 

 
Housing Complaints. A letter was read from the Clerk to the Skipton Rural 

Housing Committee suggesting that the complaints be scheduled and forwarded 
to him in order that the same could be submitted to the Committee.  It was 
resolved that this Council proposed to meet the Committee on site and this would 

be more satisfactory 
 

Garth Gate. Two tenders for the repairs were submitted but it was decided to 



leave same in abeyance 

 
Accounts for payment. It was rsolved that the following accounts be passed for 

payment 
   E Roe          Gardening to date                              10.  0.0 
   Yorkshire Electricity Board  Electricity                    3.  0. 

   Addingham Old School Trustees Row                    13.10.0 
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Sunday Games at the Memorial Close.  Arising out of a discussion regarding the 
introduction of Sunday games at the Memorial Close it was resolved that the 
Chairman call a ratepayers meeting for Monday 31st July 1950 to consider the 

permitting pf playing games on the Memorial Close Recreation Area on Sundays 
and the deletion of Byelaw 24  ( b ) 
 

                      Chairman 
                        James Adams 

 
  


